
Procedures and policies for maintaining and utilizing physical,
academic and support facilities- laboratory, Iibrary, sports complex,
computers and classrooms etc.,

MVR Degree College has a set of established procedures and policies for
maintaining and utilizing, physical, academic and support facilities - laboratory,
library, sports complex, computers, classrooms etc.

Maintenance of library: For maintenances of library infra-structure and facilities
the library coinmittee and administration have been given the responsibility to
purchase, procure books, manuscripts and other materials,. as per the
recommendations received from the departments of the colleges.

The departments of the colleges have a good stock of texts and references in their
departmental libraries. For enriching of the library, the committee procures some
good publications from national and international publishers. The library
committee organizes reading sessions and competitions among students and
teachers, appeals to and organizes students, teachers, alumni, guardians to donate
books.

Maintenance of the laboratory: The laboratory equipments, specimens, and other
necessary chemicals are purchased by th9 office of the principat as per the
requirements of the teaching departments of the college. There is an MoU with
Kasyapey instrumentation for Annual maintenance of instruments in Laboratories.

The Science students of the college are taught and trained about the use and
maintenance ol laboratory items.

Maintenance of the sport facilities: The college appointed a permanent qualified
physical director. The necessary goods and sports articles are purchased by the
office ofthe principal as per the recommendations ofthe physical director.
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The college authority purchases them by calling quotations from the reputed sportoutlets' Periodically necessary steps have taken by the authority to deverop thesport activities of the students. A pavilion.has arso been made for the studentswithin the campus, so that the students can enjoy the events of sports week,
organized in the college. Some of the sports items are kept in girls, common roomsgiven out for use of students. Students with excelrence and achievements arepublicly felicitated and also supported financially to the extent possible on Annual
Sports DaylAnnual Day and other occasions.

Maintenance of computers and IT facilities: The office of the principal decides
about purchasing necessary IT equipments as per recommendations received l-rom
the departments of the colleges and the administrative office of the coilege. IT
facilities are maintained by computer skilled personnel of the college and they also
take the responsibilities of periodic up-gradations of the IT resources. The IT
facilities are taken stock of by the administrations and they u." -oo,o"o o.
changed whenever necessary. There is an ICT cell in the college which looks after
the maintenance oF the computers dnd facirities. part-time hlrdware enginecr is
appointed for maintenance of these facilities.

Principal

classroom facilities: The maintenance of classrooms is a regular exercise. .rhe
cleanliness of classrooms is ensured by a group of Grade -IV workers and
sweepers. After the admission process in every semester it is ensured that all the
classrooms have adequate desks, benches. The fans and electrical appliances are
checked wherever requirements are found the principal is appraised of the
requirements. The principal makes the purchases after approval from the
management. There are six projectors in classrooms.

Student support and werfare: In the college campus, there is a good environment
for the benefit and welfare of the students. various sub committees are in the
college to support services, student werfare and to meet their needs. The principal
is the chairperson of all sub committees besides the students union. Therc is a
canteen to ensure the healthy and hygienic food for the students as well as the other
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Parking : For the bike riders there are two parking places in the campus are
designated. The campus has many dustbins as hearthy practices of Swachhata or
cleanliness. The NSS unit maintains the social services within the campus and
outside it.

observation of National & and lnternational Days: 1'he authority and the
respective departments have made observations of National and State lcvel
occasions, so that the students of the college can participate, directly or indircctly,
in the process of peace and harmony, unity and development of the Nation.

Academic Support: The coilege is affiliated to Andhra University, Andhra
Pradesh.The college has an elaborate academic support mechanism. Ail the
departments follow the syllabus of Andhra univeisity for the U.G and p.G Lcvel.
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members of the college. The hostel sub- committee looks after the hostel facilities
for the borders in the college campus. The girls' hostel in the college campus has a
warden, one matron and a night watchman. The hostel management ascenains
smooth administrative functioning of the hostels as well as tries to maintain a
homely environment for its borders. For the welfare of the students, there is a
medical cell in the college and one medical officer is appointed by the college
authority as per a memorandum of understanding. The Anti Sexual Harassment
cell along with other mandatory committees are formed for the welfare of the
students. They have organized many talks and discussions on buming topics of
gender issues and tries to sensitize the girl students as well as the boys against
gender discrimination, health issues etc. The students mentoring system is rclated
to stress management of the students and make some counseling sessions to the
needy students. There is a Yoga centre in the college and signed MoU with
Brahma Kumari's and they conduct yoga sessions for students which is a good
step for stress management also. Along with the yoga centre, a I 2 station
gymnasium also provide various facilities of physical exercises with a good stock
of equipments.
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The examination system.is very systematic and transparent. The mid semester

examinations are conducted by a committee.

The committee ensures setting of question papers, evaluation of answer scripts of
each departmeht. An examination committee is appointed by the principal in each

end semester examination and they are engaged in smooth .conduction of
examination, sending answer scripts to the respective zones under university,
verification of the intemal assessment and any other issues related to the

examination. The authority engaged many part time and guest lecturers in addition

to the regular teachers for the benefit of the students. Academic support ol the

students is also provided by the faculty and students exchange programme within
and outside the college. The MOU with St.Ann's College signed in 2018.

The remedial classes are:also engaged for the students as an academic support.

Distance Education facility is also provided to the U.G. and P.G. levels under

IGNOU, GITAM University. In the admission process the college has followed the

Constitutional.provisions of reservation as well as rule of the State Govemment.

ABHISMS Service also plays a vital role in providing academic support to the

students. The notices, exam- notifications, results and attendance are providcd to

the students through the ABHISMS, and Whatsapp app. The students are provided

the question papers ofprevious years in the library and website.
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